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      This Amendment No. 2 amends and supplements the Tender Offer Statement on 
Schedule TO, originally filed by Vishay Intertechnology, Inc., a Delaware 
corporation, with the Securities and Exchange Commission on May 5, 2004. The 
Schedule TO relates to the option of the holders of Vishay's Liquid Yield 
OptionTM Notes due 2021 (Zero Coupon-Subordinated) (LYONs) to require Vishay to 
purchase their LYONs on the purchase date of June 4, 2004. The option is 
exercisable upon the terms and subject to the conditions set forth in the 
indenture referred to below, the company notice/prospectus, dated May 5, 2004, 
the LYONs and the related offer materials, copies of which are incorporated by 
reference as exhibits to this Schedule TO. The option will expire at 5:00 p.m., 
New York City time, on June 3, 2004, the day prior to the purchase date. The 
LYONs were issued pursuant to an indenture, dated as of June 4, 2001, between 
the Company and The Bank of New York, as trustee. 
 
Item 7. Source and Amount of Funds or Other Consideration 
 
      On June 1, 2004, Vishay Intertechnology, Inc. announced that it will issue 
32.6669 shares of its common stock per $1,000 principal amount at maturity of 
its LYONs to holders who elect to exercise their option to require Vishay to 



repurchase their LYONs on June 4, 2004. Cash will be paid in lieu of fractional 
shares. The number of shares was computed based upon the quotient of $602.77 
divided by the average closing price on the New York Stock Exchange of Vishay's 
common stock over the five trading day period ending on June 1, 2004. This 
average was $18.452. The maximum number of shares issuable if all holders of 
LYONs elect to exercise the option is approximately 12,577,000 shares of common 
stock. 
 
      Vishay's ability to pay the purchase price in shares of common stock is 
subject to a number of conditions. At this time, Vishay anticipates that these 
conditions will be satisfied. If these conditions are not satisfied prior to the 
close of business on the purchase date, Vishay will be obligated to pay the 
purchase price in cash. 
 
      A copy of Vishay's press release issued on June 1, 2004 is filed as an 
exhibit to this amendment. 
 
 
Item 12. Material to be Filed as Exhibits. 
 
      Item 12 of the Schedule TO is hereby amended and supplemented by adding 
the following exhibit: 
 
(a)(5)(B)  Press Release dated June 1, 2004 (incorporated by reference to 
           Exhibit 99.1 to Vishay's current report on Form 8-K filed on June 2, 
           2004). 
 
 
 
 
- --------------------- 
 
TM "Liquid Yield Option" and "LYON" are trademarks of Merrill Lynch & Co., 
Inc. 
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      After due inquiry and to the best of my knowledge and belief, I certify 
that the information set forth in this statement is true, complete and correct. 
 
Dated: June 2, 2004 
 
                                    VISHAY INTERTECHNOLOGY, INC 
 
 
                                    By: /s/ Richard N. Grubb 
                                       ------------------------------- 
                                       Richard N. Grubb 
                                       Executive Vice President and 
                                       Chief Financial Officer 
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